PEARL RIVER GUN CLUB
Minutes of March 19, 2019 Meeting @ Blauvelt Firehouse

The meeting commenced at 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag recited by the members. A moment of silence
_ honoring our troops was observed by the membership.

_General attendance - 50 members

Officers present — Dennis Scherer (Pres), Joe Chimenti (Treas)

Minutes of the January meeting were read and approved as submitted.

The Treasurer’s report for January was read and approved as submitted.

Committee Reports:

Pistol Team Report — Robert Gordon reported that PRGC won all of its matches. Mar 28" is next match.

Youth League Reports — Joe Chimenti reported that there were 3 shooters and Ed Rytter had four.

Range Report — Tom Warren reported that during the winter months no one has been shoveling or throwing Rock Salt
on the path to the Range creating a dangerous condition. The Membership was asked if you are using the Range and
snow or ice exists on the path, please help and shovel and throw Salt when required.

Political Action — Jim Sullo reported there is a lawsuit in progress: NYSRPA vs. NYC and needed donations would be
gladly accepted to defray the legal costs. There are Sheriffs in States around the Country creating “Safe Havens” for
Gun Owners. A recent Survey asked People admitting to owning firearms showed 20% in Urban Areas to 50% in Rural
Areas.

Old Business:
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Joe Chimenti reminded members of the PRGC logo clothing available for sale.

Dennis Scherer informed the membership that the application period for the Caccamo Award has begun.

Rich Otto thanked the Membership for help at the RCC Show and reported the Event went well with adequate help.
Dennis Scherer reminded the membership of tickets for sale for the NRA Gun of the Year to be drawn at the upcoming
Friends of The NRA Dinner. Dinner tickets are sold out.

New Business:

Dennis Scherer reported on the Board’s update to the Operating Procedure making it mandatory that all Dues Paying
Members must attend six Meetings during the Club Calendar year or a Ten Dollar penalty will be assessed for each
Meeting missed with a maximum of Sixty Dollars. Life Members are exempt from this update.

Member Frank Basile asked if the Board would consider making a concession for those Members who work their

" allotted hours per Calendar Year. Frank reminded the Club Officers that it may be difficult for those who have issues

driving at night to make Club Meetings. Dennis Scherer agreed this would be discussed at the next Board Meeting.

Proposed Member Readings:
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Anthony Pellicio — voted in as new member
Ken Sullivan — second reading



*  The 50/50 raffle paid $97 to the winner, Tony Morena.
*  The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM with pizza and refreshments served immediately thereafter.
Respectfully Submitted,

Ray Cascia



